Community Council
March 4, 2014

Attending

Gary Gibb

Bethany Cathemer
Tami Galbraith
Charlotte Hutchinson
Krista Wells

Kim Conant

Zach Starr

Absent: Aaron Raymond

Minutes from the last meeting were approved. Motion by Krista Wells, second by Zach Starr. No
discussion. Unanimous vote.

Data Review
Mr. Gibb presented an overview of Trustlands Funds and Budget. He gave an explanation of the Budget,
Balance and what is remaining. There was a review of the history of funding that has been received.

Booster Club Survey

A Survey was sent to all patrons. Survey results were shared with CC members. The survey provided
good information to evaluate Booster Club. The majority of communication is coming from teachers in
informing parents of the program. Survey indicated that communication is a weak area and can be
improved. CC felt that communication was already improving and should continue. The survey showed
that Booster Club is valued by parents and they want this program to continue for students. The
intervention it provides is important. Comments from the survey gave specific feedback about the
impact of the program on students.

Writing Assessment

87% of our students are passing Benchmark. Students are becoming better writers as they progress
through grade levels. SAGE testing next year will include the option of testing throughout the year
rather than just in spring. Mr. Gibb will be learning more about SAGE testing-how it will be
implemented. This will show a measurement of progress made.

School Improvement and Trustlands 2014-15

School Trustlands Grant proposal is due April 4. The CC is working to have grant ready for discussion
and possible approval by March 18 meeting. Final approval will be after the Parent meeting on March
27, 2014. Mr. Gibb will send draft proposal electronically to Council members. The school proposes the
following for Trustlands and school improvement next year:

The area of most critical need is in LA and Math for students below Benchmark.

These areas will be addressed by:

Booster club

Classroom Assistants

Substitutes for DRA assessments and Professional Development

Summer Collaboration Grants

Professional Development resources



Technology based resources

Community Meeting March 27, 2014 at 6:30 p.m.

Meeting will be to inform parents abut SAGE Assessment and Legacy School Programs. All Community
Council members should attend. Encourage neighbors and friends to attend. Mission, Vision, Values
and goals of Legacy and the District will be addressed. The meeting will be publicized by the website,

teacher letters home, note home and the marquee. Council suggested it be called a “Parent Information
Meeting.”

The next meeting will be held March 18 at 7 a.m.



